
Gateway Garden Club Meeting Minutes

09/09/2021

Gateway Garden Club was called to order by President Jean Jacobs at 1:10 PM on September 9, 2021

Attendance was taken: twelve members were present:   Betty,  Kathy G,  Jean,  Donna,  Judy C,  Dricka,  Terri , 
Mary,  Lynn, , Hannah, Sue Ann and Mona,  The following were absent: Ruhamah, Kathie C, Judy H. , Judy P., 
Grace, Diana.  and Peggy.

SECRETARY'S REPORT:   The August 12 minutes were posted online on the GGC web site.  Corrections were 
made via email.  A motion was made to accept the minutes, which was duly seconded. M/S/P.  

TREASURER'S REPORT:  A detailed Treasurers Reports were distributed to all members for a year ending May 
31, 2021 and a year to date through  August 31, 2021.   Mona explained  Receipts and Expenses to date.  We 
have a balance of $5.713.44.  A motion was made to accept the Treasurer's which was duly seconded. M/S/P. 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY:  Lynn received a heart felt thank note from Peggy Humphreys.

PROJECTS: Parks all look great.  Clean up will occur once the weather turns cold. I will take over Ruhammah’s 
week for the parks. - Sept 19 – 25.

Beautiϐication Judging – Lynn Gibson, selected 106 Louisanna Ave as winner for landscaping.

OLD BUSINESS: 

 It was suggested in lieu of purchasing Jane Yearout’s book “ Along the Red Dirt Road”,  we donate 
purchase price to library so they can get an institutional copy.

 District Meeting is scheduled for September 27 has been canceled. 1 – 2 representatives will attend from
9 – 12:30. 

 GGC Yard Sale is scheduled for October 1, rain date October 8 from 8:00 AM  -   2:00 PM. Location is 1408
West King Street (SueAnn).  Set up at 7:00 AM. Sign up sheet was passed around.  Mary will post 
advertisement on FB.

 250th Anniversary Beautiϐication Project will start in Spring 2022 when we know what monument we 
are assigned.

 Oatsdale Park Sign Project.   Jean will get permission to plant and Kathy will head up the group to design 
and plant with hardy plants and little maintenance.  Dricka suggested Dwarf Japanese Cedar and  Kathy 
suggested Liriope. 

NEW BUSINESS:

 Pick up Hypertufa Stepping stones. All were distributed.

The next meeting is Oct 14 at 12:30 PM at Purple Iris.  Members are to bring a self-created LINE MASS 
ϐlower arrangement for judging.  Can be live or dried materials.  Use previous provided instructions. 

The meeting was adjourned at  2:00 PM.   

Refreshment were served by Hannah.

Terri organized  the creation of Halloween treat bags for Care Haven Nursing Home.

Kathy Gerken,   
Recording Secretary 


